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September 7, 2014









Frank Albert
Bill Beckert
Vin Bergin
Ken Brickner
Chris Caccamo
John Calcavecchia
Doug Caneday
Rico Chiarillo




Bill Collins
Larry Green
Mike Gulino
Alex Kaminski
Michael Malario
Michael Mahalik
Jamie Martin
Dave McCullough
Terry O’Brien





Peter Ruot
Dan Stepeck
Scott Sytulek
John Truhan
Tom Wolkner
Kathy Wolkner


		
Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm
1) [bookmark: _GoBack]Secretary report for June and July were accepted.
2)         Treasurer Report – Matt Gugliemo not present.  Report tabled until the next meeting

3) Committee updates as follows:

· Budget – Decided not top report now as the fiscal year ends in September.  Overall, we will end up in the black.

· Clinics / Coaching – Tom Engle – No Report

· Fields / Facilities – Mike Malario:  FYBL had a great season.  Thanks to everyone who helped with Fields and Facilities this year.  Mike Malario will be moving and will not be running for a Board position.  Mike did a lot for the league and will be missed.  This position will need to be filled in the upcoming year.  

· Fundraising – Mike Mahalik

· Registration / Tryouts – Byron Frank / Doug Caneday – There will be no changes to the registration format in the upcoming year.    

· Uniforms / Equipment – Mike Mihalik – There is still a lot of equipment / equipment bags that coaches have not yet returned.  These need to be returned ASAP (mostly from National and American Leagues.

· Marketing – Frank Albert:  We will need to make and display signs for the Farmington District 5 win.   

· Safety –John Calcavecchia – No Update

· Program – Kathy Wolkner – No Report

· Umpire in Chief – Special thanks to Doug Caneday for taking on the task of scheduling Minors Umpires and being at the fields every day during the Spring Season.  

· Special Events – John Calcavecchia – All specials events held this year went smooth.  

· Picture Day – Mike Malario – Bishop Photo did a great job and was fantastic to work with.  

· Linquist Tournament – Byron Frank – Everything went well.  Thanks to Chris Caccamo for the finishing touches on the tournament.  There was a lot of positive feedback from parents on how the tournament was run this year.

4) Commissioner Reports
· Sr. Division Fall – Larry Green – Fallball started the weekend of September 6.  There are 24 teams this fall.  All is running well.  Farmington has about 24 kids playing Jr / Sr.  This is a popular program in Farmington.  

· Transitional – Frank Albert – There are 2 teams, 13 kids per team.  There were 3 practices and a scrimmage this week.  The kids are having fun so far.  Farmington High only has 1 L Screen.  It was asked if we could get another screen (we would need 2 at the high school).  In addition, a comment was made about the poor condition of the baseball field at the high school.  

· Softball –Tony Sardilli – We do not have a Fall Team.  Currently working on having clinics in the next week or 2.  Need to strengthen the developmental aspect of the Softball program.  

· U-11 / U-9 Travel Teams – Bill Beckert – This year we have 2 travel teams, with about 12 kids per team.  Dave McCullough and Bill Beckert are coaching U-9 and John Kelly is coaching U-11.  We have a strong fall travel program.  

· In town AAA and NL – Byron Frank – No report

· In town AA – John Truhan – 2 teams, 23 players.  We are trying to grow this program in other towns.  


5) Old Business:  

· 9 – 10 District Team – Tom Engle – Farmington was the District 5 Championship team.  Finished with a 13-2 record.  This is a solid program and continues to grow.  

· 11 – 12 District Team – Dave Conrad – 9-0 record in the district (won district).  Almost made it to Bristol.

6) New Business:  

State of the League – Michael Gulino
· We have a strong board of 17 people elected last October and high attendance at board meetings.  This has been really good for FYBL this year
· This is our second year allowing 4 year olds to play.  It has grown in the last years, and everyone had fun.
· This was our first year of AAA machine pitch.  Hugh success and we have had positive feedback from coaches, parents and players.  
· This was our second year of having Junior and senior league as part of FYBL.  Spring season went well and we will continue to improve this program.  There were 25 teams, up from 15 last year.  
· Softball did well, but we need to continue to work on getting more girls to play.  
· Baseball is doing well, and we continue to compete against the strongest teams in the league.
· Overall, our registration numbers increased this year.  We would like to see that grow next year. 
· We have a strong Board / Committee, and the workload seems to be spread out a lot more than in years past.  
· Special Events—John Calcavecchia did a great job again gathering a large group of folks to put on Appreciation Day and Russ Arnold and Charlie Driscoll did a great job on the 12-year old spotlight game and home run Derby.
· Fields and Facilities - Mike Malario and his group had a great year.   A major highlight is the construction of new batting cages with the John Grouten donation.
· Special thanks to Terry O’Brien, out Umpire in Chief for the hard work that he put into training our young Umpires.  Doug Caneday did a great job and played a big role in helping Terry by Scheduling Minors Umpires (AAA and NL).
· Frank Albert and his group did a great job in the Marketing role, as evidenced by our increased registrations this year.
· Program – Kathy Wolkner worked very hard and developed a great Program.  
· Matt Guglielmo and his group did a great job handling with the financial responsibilities of FYBL (this is the 2nd year finishing on the plus side).  
· Mike Malario and Tom Engle will be moving, and he will not be running for a board positions.  They have done a ton for the league and will be missed.  We wish them the best in their future endeavors.  
· The State of the league is strong, and is attributed to a strong Executive and Advisory Board.  

Election of New Board members – All 22 of those who ran were elected to the Executive Board.  They are as follows:  Byron Frank, Rico Chiarillo, Tony Sardilli, Kathy Wolkner, Doug Caneday, Alex Kaminiski, Chris Caccamo, John Truhan, Dave McCullough, William Beckert, Frank Albert, Vin Bergin, John Calcavecchia, Russ Cecilia, Dave Conrad, Matt Guglielmo, Michael Gulino, Jamie Martin, Michael Mihalek, Anthony Sardelli, Scott Sytulek, and Jon Wolf.  

7) Meeting was adjourned following a motion to do so which was seconded and so approved at 8:43 PM.
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